CHESTERFIELD MEWS[image: image1.jpg]



 NEWS
Winter 2014

Annual Meeting Set For April 29
New Board Members Sought
       Grounds projects, to include the Spring 2014 tree planting proposal and a comprehensive list of prioritized projects, highlight the upcoming CMCA Annual Meeting.  The meeting will be held on April 29 at Fairfax Circle Baptist Church on Chichester Lane.  Registration begins at 7 p.m. and the meeting will run from 7:30 to 9. 

        President Bob Parker will provide an overall update of the highlights of the past year, and treasurer Jimmy Xu will present the fiscal year 2015 budget.  Also on the meeting agenda is the election of three members of the board of directors.  Two directors (Bob Parker and Kevin Noca) have expiring terms, the other (Bruce Pincus)  recently stepped down from the board.  Former board member Brian Saal was voted in by the board to serve out the remaining three months of Bruce's term.  Nomination forms will be distributed to all homes.  Filling any vacant board seats that occur is a primary concern of the board in order to ensure diverse community representation and sharing the modest workload to make the time requirements manageable for each board member. Anyone interested is urged to nominate themselves. 
Grounds Working Group Annual Report for 2013
During 2013 the Grounds Working Group (GWG) spent a lot of time becoming more familiar with the community grounds, identifying trouble spots and possible solutions, seeking professional advisors and undertaking various types of grounds surveys.  In several cases, projects were designed, vendor proposals requested, and recommendations developed for board of directors’ consideration.  When contracts were approved, the GWG monitored the vendors’ work through to completion.

Major accomplishments during 2013 included:

· Planting 8 new trees around Kelly’s Circle (including 2 donated by a resident), and planting 4 additional trees elsewhere in the community to replace ones lost to storms.

· Re-designing and re-planting Kelly’s Circle, moving existing plantings to new sites in the community.

· Surveying the community for dead trees and arranging to have them removed.  In addition, two pines were treated for blight and one tree was reinforced with a bolt and upper level cabling.

· Arranging for the completion of erosion control projects on lower Readsborough and lower Colchester.

· Organizing two highly successful community clean-up “Bloom Days.”

· Arranging for Professional Grounds to replace at their cost many plants and shrubs which had died due to last fall’s drought.

In addition, planning and design work was well advanced with regard to enhancement of mailboxes throughout the community, augmentation of under-planted parking islands on Eakin Park and Colchester, and the possible removal of debris piles around the community perimeter.

Other accomplishments included:  trimming limbs overhanging parking areas, pruning an old redbud near the Circle, removing a hornet’s nest on Readsborough, spraying a bee hive along Guysborough, improving community stairs on upper Colchester, clearing brush and deadwood from upper Readsborough, treating poison ivy and removing brush along the tennis court, repainting the stair railings leading to the woods path on Colchester, carrying out an inventory of parking island plants, repairing truck ruts on common grounds, removing limbs overhanging a chimney, repairing community signage, grinding down 13 tree stumps, and power-washing and painting curbs on lower Eakin Park.
Maintaining and enhancing the grounds of our attractive community is an on-going labor of love for the GWG.  But it also requires volunteer effort and community participation.  Working together, we can ensure that our community always remains an appealing home of choice for all our residents.

Car Vandalism on Lower Eakin
We are sorry to report that more than one vehicle was ransacked the week of February 10 on lower Eakin Park Court.  Fortunately, little or no damage was incurred and very few items (nothing of real value) were stolen, though a mess was made in each instance.  Please note that these vehicles were not broken into – they were left unlocked.  Fairfax County Police were notified in each case.

Which brings us to the obvious, friendly reminder to all residents:  Please, please, PLEASE lock your cars and do not leave valuables in your vehicle…and for goodness sake, please don’t leave them visible inside your vehicle.  If you have experienced vandalism, or feel your car was tampered with in any way, please contact Fairfax County Police immediately (you can find contact information at the “Fairfax County Police Contact Information” link on the left menu bar).  Also, please notify any Board member and/or send us an E-mail through the “Contact Us” section at the top menu bar.
Caps On or Off Plastic Bottles When Recycling?
According to the Association of Postconsumer Plastic Recyclers (APR), the answer is "on".  The APR works to increase public awareness of plastics recycling and the plastic reclamation and processing industry, and to create more recycling opportunities for consumers.
The APR asks that caps and closures be kept on plastic bottles and containers at the point of recycling.  Until recently, the plastics recycling industry was not able to effectively recycle bottles with caps on so the message to remove the cap was created.  But recycling collection and processing technology has improved and demand for the recyclable material has increased.  This allows for the updated caps-on recycling message and process. This important development is expected to be permanent.  This will come as a change for many communities.  The below link will answer some of the commonly asked questions about caps-on recycling:

http://www.plasticsrecycling.org/index.php/faqs/caps-on-faqs

Odds and Ends . . .     

Speaking of recycling...our annual friendly reminders.  Trash and recycling are now picked up on the same day each week (Friday).  Since we have now consolidated trash and recycling, please take care to separate trash (bags and cans) from all recycling (bins and paper bags) as best as possible to make the collection as efficient and effective as possible.  And please do not put your trash and recycling receptacles on the parking islands.  To prevent trash blown by the wind, please securely close all bags and place a bag or other weighty object on top of loose papers, etc.
For those of you who either need or would like a new recycling bin, Republic Services has larger, deeper blue recycling bins available to any and all residents upon request.  Please contact Republic directly at 703-818-8222 should you wish to have one of these new and improved recycling bins.  Below are a few other things to know:

1. There will be two separate trucks on Fridays.  Generally, the recycling truck arrives first (usually in the morning) and the trash truck arrives some time later in the day.

2. The crews will visually determine what is trash and what is recycling.  If you used paper/plastic bags (with no bin) for recycling before, you may continue to do so.  Republic recommends you mark recycling bags with an "R".

For any other questions regarding this matter, please send an E-mail through the "Contact Us" section of www.inthemews.com.

Parking in Fairfax County – Including Within Chesterfield Mews.  Have you ever wondered about how far you need to park from a stop sign, driveway, intersection or fire hydrant; which vehicles may be parked in residential areas and how to park those vehicles, including in cul-de-sacs; how to know if a vehicle is illegally parked and where to report it?   Restrictions on how and what type of vehicles may be parked on roads in Fairfax County are contained in an easy to use chart which provides the nature of the issue, a narrative of the respective issue, the agency responsible for enforcement and their contact information as well as the relevant ordinance.  The chart is available on the website at http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/fcdot/ parking_restrictions.htm  or by calling the Fairfax County Department of Transportation at 703-877-5600.  
	
	Address
	Original List Price
	Sold Price
	Days on Market
	Model
	Contract Date
	Close Date
	Comments

	
	3156 Colchester Brook
	$389,000 
	$389,900
	20
	B
	3 June 2013
	21 Feb 2014
	Sold as-is

	Real Estate Activity
	3134 Colchester Brook
	$469,900
	$470,000
	9
	B
	3 Oct 2013
	12 Nov 2013
	Remodeled

	
	3173 Colchester Brook
	$430,000 
	$425,000 
	40
	B
	18 Dec 2013
	10 Feb 2014
	Sold (11 March 2013)

	
	3133 Readsborough
	$465,000
	
	10
	A
	23 Feb 2014
	
	Under Contract

	
	3160 Colchester Brook
	$390,000 
	
	0
	C
	11 Mar 2014
	
	Under Contract 

	
	3173 Readsborough
	$485,000
	
	
	C
	
	
	


Real Estate Data provided by Ginny Howden, Long and Foster Realtors
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	CONTACT INFORMATION:
For information and contact with the board
visit our community website: www.inthemews.com

	BOARD OF DIRECTORS:
	OTHER:

	Bob Parker
President
3187 Readsborough
(703) 698-9141
Gordon Silcox
Vice President 
Architectural Control Committee

3159 Colchester Brook
(703) 280-1041
	Jimmy Xu
Treasurer
3195 Readsborough
(703) 685-0077
Margaret 
Kerr–McKown
3145 Guysborough
(703) 280-1311 

Brian Saal
3135 Guysborough
(703) 609-4994 
	Kevin Noca
Website, Newsletter,
aMewsments keys
3159 Readsborough 
(703) 472-6959
noca514@cox.net
Ross Bankson
3169 Eakin Park
(703) 280-5065 


	Management Company:
Gates, Hudson 
Associates
3020 Hamaker Court
Fairfax VA 22031
(703) 752-8300
Carrie Wakefield
Portfolio Manager
(703) 750-8300 ext 708
	Special Trash Pickup

(703) 818-8222


Police  (nonemergency)
& Animal Control 

(703) 691-2131

County Supervisor
Linda Q. Smyth 
(703) 560-6946

	Bill Saint
Secretary
Grounds Working Group

3179 Colchester Brook
(703) 638-5289
	John Whitlock 

Grounds Working Group
3132 Delburne
(703) 675-5507
	
	
	


The Chesterfield Mews Community Association provides this newsletter for informational purposes only. It is not officially endorsed by cmca. For official guidance, please refer to the official records of the association, maintained by the secretary.
